Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Construction Industry Licensing has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Geostabilization International on January 30, 2014. The following is a summary of the agency’s disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 40, No. 23, of the February 4, 2014, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner was seeking a declaratory statement from the Board regarding whether one or more construction licenses are required to perform the following services: landslide remediation, slope stabilization/repair; rockfall mitigation; temporary shoring; bridge abutments and retaining walls; rock wall repair; launched soil nails/drains; and micro piles. The Board’s Order, filed on May 5, 2014, declines to issue a declaratory statement because the Petition lacks sufficient information and the Petitioner is not substantially affected, as required by Section 120.565, Florida Statutes, and therefore has no standing.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Drew Winters, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0783, telephone: (850)487-1395 or by electronic mail: Amanda.Wynn@myfloridalicense.com.
